Rachel Reeves MP Chancellor of the Exchequer HM Treasury 1 Horse Guards Road London SW1A 2HQ

Dear Chancellor of the Exchequer,

We are writing on behalf of university students nationwide to express our concerns about the gaps in maintenance support. While we welcome the recently announced uplift in the maintenance loan as a short-term measure, the growing financial pressures on students highlight the need for a sustainable long-term solution. Student and University finance urgently needs reform, and without action, this government risks failing students just as the previous one did.

Maintenance support has been cut by 11% in real terms over the last three years, while students suffer from soaring costs on rent, bills, and food. The maintenance loan now falls short by £504 a month on average, so the announced £414 a year increase does little to mitigate this. For many students, the average rent of £7,566 uses up nearly all of their loan, leaving them needing extra funds just to be able to afford to eat.

The rising cost of living affects all students, but it hits hardest in university towns with high living expenses. While London students receive higher maintenance loans, all other cities, including those with rents close to London like Bath and York, are treated the same, despite a £5,316 gap in average student rent between cities, according to the NatWest Student Living Index. This leaves students in these cities unfairly struggling to cover accommodation and it seems illogical that these students aren't eligible for additional support to reflect local living costs.

The failure to financially support students is harming their wellbeing and university experience, with 91% worried about rising living costs. ONS data shows that life satisfaction among students is significantly lower than the general adult population. Financial stress is disproportionately affecting their happiness, yet students continue to not be a priority.

Due to the previous government's failures, students have had to take on extensive part-time work to cover financial shortfalls. NatWest's Student Living Index shows a 153.5% increase in work hours since 2023, while time spent on studies has decreased. We're sure you'll agree that this is a particularly worrying trend, and that education should never be sacrificed for financial reasons .

No student should be denied education due to financial barriers, yet this is happening nationwide. We are calling for two changes to the maintenance system that would significantly ease the financial pressures on students.

- 1. To make a long term commitment to tie maintenance support to inflation so that students are never again put at a financial disadvantage and are supported through periods of rising costs.
- 2. That the criteria for determining maintenance support distribution should include regional disparities in living costs. This would better reflect the true cost of being a student, enabling all students to choose their place of study regardless of their background, though this should not come at the expense of students in less expensive locations.

We believe the burden of university costs should not fall on students alone. We urge the government to recognise the economic impact of universities and work with us to find sustainable funding solutions.

The previous government failed to support students. We are deeply encouraged by your recent focus on maintenance loans but urge you to consider our requests for better long-term, sustainable support for students.

We would greatly appreciate the opportunity to meet with you to discuss these concerns further.

Yours Sincerely,

Lewis Parrey Charlie Jeffery
Union Affairs Officer Vice-Chancellor
University of York Students' Union University of York

Freddy Russell Gen Andrews

Community and Wellbeing Officer Union Development Officer

University of York Students' Union University of York Students' Union

Fenella Johnson Tanisha Jain Academic officer Sports Officer

University of York Students' Union University of York Students' Union

Kaitlyn Beattie-Zarb Teddy Bland

Activities Officer Equality and Inclusion Officer
University of York Students' Union University of York Students' Union

Lexie Baynes Duncan Ivison
Union Affairs Officer Vice-Chancellor

University of Manchester Students' Union University of Manchester

Martha Mitchell Liz Mossop
President Vice-Chancellor

Hallam Students' Union Sheffield Hallam University

Jas RB Georgina Andrews

President Deputy Vice-Chancellor and Provost

Bath Spa Students' Union Bath Spa University

Abinash Chaudhary President of Students' Union York St john Students' union Karen Bryan OBE
Vice Chancellor
Vork St. John University

York St John University

Ellie Chowns MP Member of Parliament North Herefordshire Abtisam Mohamed MP Member of Parliament Sheffield Central

Tom Gordon MP

Member of Parliament Harrogate and Knaresborough Sian Berry MP

Member of Parliament Brighton Pavilion

Daisy Watson
SU President
Sheffield Students' Union

Sarah Anderson President - UG Cambridge SU

Syed Sadath
President
University of Birmingham Guild of Students

Jimena Alamo SU President The SU Bath

Lily-May Cameron President

University of Essex Students' Union

Leo David
Union President

Newcastle University Students' Union

Katie Poyner

Union Affairs Officer Bristol Students' Union Mia Stevens

Undergraduate Education Officer

Bristol Students' Union

Linlu Ye

Equality, Liberation and Access Officer

Bristol Students' Union

Hannah Clarke

Student Communities Officer

University of Lincoln Students' Union

Esther Isaiah Kofi Owusu-Aidoo President Union President Students' Union at Bournemouth University Brookes Union

Gabrielle Parker Union President

AUB Students' Union

Bethany Evans

President of Student Experience

AUB Students' Union

Poppy Laycock VP Welfare and Community Bath Spa Students' Union

Elise Booth VP Opportunities Bath Spa Students' Union

Alvina Imran President Salford Students' Union

Adnan Sabir Science, Engineering, and Environment Students Officer Salford Students' Union Arran Feltham VP Education Bath Spa Students' Union

Kamil Lawal
President of Education
York St John Students' Union

Ahmad Ali Business & Law Students Officer Salford Students' Union